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On 19 July 2004 the ministers responsible for fisheries of the EU countries around the North
Sea signed a Ministerial declaration regarding the enhancement of cooperation in the field of
enforcement of the CFP on the North Sea. The Directors General agreed upon a Plan of Action
for the Scheveningen Group to achieve alevel playing field and coordination with regard to
implementation of EU regulations. The Plan of Action serves as a dynaric frame of reference
for the work of the Group.

In January 2004 the Scheveningen group met for the first time in the Netherlands
(Scheveningen). In this meeting the need for closer cooperation around the North Seain the
field of control, enforcement and implementation of EU regulations was discussed

The group meets two times per year.
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xx October 2019
North Sea Advisory Council
Harmonizing the best practice for handling catches of skates and rays
At 12 April 2019, the Scheveningen Group asked North Sea Advisory Council to develop guidelines for best practice for handling catches of skates and rays and to increase their survivability building on existing knowledge. A compilation of guidelines was received at 16 May. 
One valuable contribution on handling catches of skates and rays would be to develop harmonized guidelines for best practice within the North Sea, North Western Waters and South Western Waters. At the Scheveningen Technical Meeting held in October 2019, the Scheveningen Group asked the North Sea Advisory Council to continue work on harmonized best practice guidelines throughout the North Sea, North Western Waters and South Western Waters.
The Scheveningen Group hereby confirms the invitation to the North Sea Advisory Council to produce harmonized guidelines for best practice when handling catches of skates and rays, building on existing knowledge on e.g. identification of the different species and their vulnerability/survivability.
The Scheveningen Group would appreciate receiving the NSAC proposal for harmonized guidelines by 1 March 2020 with a view to developing common guidelines.
We look forward to our continued cooperation on this and other issues relating to the management of fisheries in the North Sea.




Yours sincerely,





Ole Toft





Fisheries Director





On behalf of the Scheveningen Group
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